Minutes of Selectmens Meeting October 28, 1996

Selectmen Present: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Michael Oldershaw

Also present at various times were: Philip Dwight, Bob Varnum, Brian Brown, Debbie Thornblad and residents of Contoocook Valley Ave: Messrs Foster, Gelardi and Lanman

The meeting was called to order at 6 P.M.

The Board voted to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.

The Board reconvened at 6:15 in open session. They announced no decisions were made in executive session.

Phil reviewed with the Board the choices they had to make relative to the 1997 Medical Insurance Rates and indicated that as the Town needed to notify the Trust as to their decision by November 15th, such decision should be made no later than November 4th.

Phil left the meeting at 6:45 P.M. (above minutes taken by him) (minutes below taken by Carol Smith).

Bob Varnum joined the meeting as did the residents from Contoocook Valley Ave. The residents reviewed their concerns and Bob Varnum was asked to look at the problem and return next week with two plans to review with Selectmen.

With regard to Old Turnpike Road, Selectmen decided not to salt in front of the Forster residence and watch that section of the road for problems.

Brian Brown joined the meeting and told the Selectmen that Dan Bigda had resigned. It was agreed that advertisements for a replacement should be placed immediately. The Selectmen requested that Dan come to the November 4th meeting.

The Water & Sewer Commissioners joined the meeting to discuss the Medical Rates for 1997.

The October 21st minutes were approved as amended.

The proposed Wood policy was discussed and is to be finalized at the next meeting.

Notes from the Regional Selectmens Meeting were distributed.

The Selectmen agreed that they would spend one hour at the end of each future meeting to discuss the proposed personnel policy.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 P.M.

Him